THE READER'S DIGEST

PLEASANTVILLE o N.Y. 10570

37 Via del Gambero
Rome March 7 1967
ERNEST O. HAUSER
Staff Writer

Mr. Ahmed Talaat

Director for Public Relations
High Dam Construction Authority
Aswan, UAR.

Dear Mr. Talaat:

Before settling down to the big job of
composing my article on the UAR, I want to thank
you for your great kindness and hospitality.

My visit to the High Dam was a truly unforgettable
experience, and I deeply appreciated your long,
excellent briefing during the afternoon. I am
returning from your beautiful country with the
best possible impression., Again, many thanks,

and all good wishes., Should your work ever

take you to Rome, I hope you will give me the
pleasure of a return engagement!

Sincerely yours,

Qi O *vfaw»e\



